  Annual Parish Meeting for Sandy, Bedfordshire – 2011
Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting for the Parish of Sandy, Bedfordshire, held on Monday 18th April 2011, at the Jenkins Pavilion, Sunderland Road Recreation Ground, Sandy at 7.30 pm
Present
Cllr G White (Town Mayor as Chairman) together with 27 electors of the Parish and other members of the public, Town Cllrs N Aldis, P Blaine, M Pettitt, M Scott, D Sharman, P Sharman and S Sutton

 Central Bedfordshire Cllr T Turner, Mrs S Jones (Sandy Chamber of Trade), Sgt Jon Woodruff and PCSO Chris Coppenhall of Bedfordshire Police, and one member of the press.
The Mayor welcomed everyone and thanked them for their attendance.
· Apologies for absence were received from Town Cllrs M Bartlett, D Broughton, D Gale and C Osborne, Central Bedfordshire Cllr C Maudlin, Mr and Mrs M Hill and Mr Stephen Allen.
2. Minutes of the 2010 Annual Parish Meeting

The Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held on Monday 26th  April 2010, which had been circulated to those in attendance prior to the meeting being opened, were confirmed and signed as a correct record.

3. Matters Arising

1. Use of Weedkiller on Highways Land
The Town Council had made representations to the Watchman-in-Chief who agreed that there had been over zealous use of weedkiller in the past and action had been promised to rectify the problem.
4.  Presentation of Town Mayor’s Awards for Services to the Community
The Mayor reported that many worthy nominations had been received but the panel of the Mayor, Deputy Mayor and Cllr Osborne made the decision that: 
The Town Mayor’s Award for Services to the Community for 2011 should go to:

Max Hill 

Mr Hill has given many years of service to the community of Beeston and Sandy.  He is currently working on the Town Plan project as well as being a member of the Carnival Committee which is working to revive the Sandy Carnival in 2011.  Mr Hill has been active in the Sandy Twinning Association over many years and currently prepares a weekly column for the Biggleswade Chronicle with information about community events.
Unfortunately Mr Hill was on holiday at the time of the meeting and his award would be presented on a future occasion.

The Town Mayor’s Young Person’s Award for Services to the Community for 2011 should go to:

Joe Kier
Joe won this award in 2010 but has continued to be extremely active in the community of Sandy.  He has continued his Scouting activities as well as starting a Youth Café based at Jenkins Pavilion. Joe has been an active member of the national Youth Parliament recently speaking on the floor of the House of Commons.  Joe has just returned from Dublin where he received a national award for services to the community from Rotary.  
5.  REPORTS FROM ELECTED REPRESENTATIVES

(a)  Town Council and Parish Charities – Cllr G White – Town Mayor.
The Mayor read from the Town Council’s Annual Report which had been delivered to all households in the town.  It gave an overview of the activities of the Town Council in the last twelve months.  The Annual Accounts for Sandy Charities were also available at this meeting.
There were no questions asked.

(b)  Central Bedfordshire Unitary Council – Cllr P Blaine & Cllr C Maudlin  
Both Councillors had provided written reports which were circulated to those in attendance prior to the meeting.  Cllr Maudlin was working in China so could not attend the meeting but Central Bedfordshire Cllr Turner was present with Cllr Blaine to answer any questions on the reports but none were asked.
6.  Police Report

Sgt Jon Woodruff answered questions about the current Safer Neighbourhood Team policing arrangements in Sandy.  Members of the public raised several issues of concern in particular the apparently reduced police presence in Sandy and the concentration of police resources in Biggleswade whilst there were still problems with anti-social behaviour (ASB) in Sandy.   The problem of vehicles obstructing the footpaths was also raised.  Sgt Woodruff advised that his team of 6 PCs and 3 PCSOs were all allocated to the whole area of Sandy, Potton and Biggleswade and were deployed according to specific concerns at any given time.  He noted that reported ASB in the area has decreased by 20% since the last year but other crime had increased by 12%.  The priority for Bedfordshire Police was serious acquisitive crime but work to tackle ASB had been done with other agencies particularly in the Engayne Avenue area and the introduction of CCTV had been helpful.  There were currently 3 Antisocial Behaviour Orders on Sandy residents (2 juveniles).  A local man had recently been convicted of hare coursing and work to prevent damage to the local watervole habitation had been successful.  Sgt Woodruff concluded by encouraging residents to report all crime.  He noted that the Police were under financial pressure but it was planned to protect all front line services.
7.  Resolutions and Questions

1. St Neots Road

Peter and Marie Stainton questioned the expense and value of the recent traffic calming measures in St Neots Road which had cost £81,000.  The Mayor invited Cllr Blaine to respond as the scheme had been funded and delivered by Bedfordshire Central Council.  Cllr Blaine noted that Central Bedfordshire Council and Sandy Town Council had received complaints about speed of traffic in St Neots Road.  The funding for the scheme had come from the Safer Routes to School budget.  He agreed that the scheme was not ideal and that various amendments had been proposed but the experts found them to be impractical.  Cllr Turner agreed that the scheme seemed excessive and that it should be allowed to settle and be monitored.  Mrs Stainton noted that the footpaths were in dire need attention.

2.    New Road

A question was asked about the potential traffic hazards associated with the new Tesco site at New Road.  The Mayor advised that all relevant agencies had been consulted and a Highways and Road Traffic Plan prepared in association with the planning application.  Tesco’s delivery lorries must head south from New Road and it had been agreed that footpaths would be improved. 

3.  Sandy sports and Leisure Centre 

Mr Konstantinidis had requested information about the future of Sandy Sports and Leisure Centre and the consultancy work being done by Central Bedfordshire Council to inform decisions.  The Mayor noted that the Centre was being kept open for a further year and the Town Council was contributing £9,000 to help with this.  The consultancy work had been commissioned by Central Bedfordshire Council with funds from Sport England.  The consultant was working with all stakeholders to find a viable way forward for the Leisure Centre.

4. Adoption of Fallowfields Play Area

A question had been received about the cost of adoption of the open space and play area at Merlin Drive.  The Mayor explained that the adoption had not been agreed and negotiations between the developer and the Town Council would continue.

5. Snow Clearance

Mr Hutchinson complained that notice of the Annual Meeting had been delivered very late and the Mayor apologised.

A question was asked about why STC had not put a snow plough on its grass cutting tractor and used it to clear snow in the Market Square during the last winter.  The Mayor explained that Sandy Town Council did not have permission to clear the highways which were the responsibility of the Highways Authority (ie Central Bedfordshire Council) although it had kept its own property as clear of snow as possible eg Sandy Cemetery.  

8. Open Forum

Mr Ken Lynch thanked the Mayor of Sandy for his hard work as Mayor and congratulated the Town Council on its work over the last 12 months, pointing out that all councillors are unpaid.
Joe Keir told the meeting that the Youth Café had closed temporarily 3 weeks previously as the Youth Workers who supported it had been redeployed away from Sandy.  He appealed for adult volunteers to help supervise the café, go to the cash and carry etc when the café re-opened in June.  Volunteers should contact the Town Council.
Several residents complained about the traffic lights at Stratford Road which were felt to be dangerous.  
The Mayor thanked everyone for attending and there being no further business the meeting closed.
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